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MEMORANDUM 

 
Date: September 2, 2020 
 
To: Tod Larson, City Manager 
 
From:  Cynthia Rogers, Planning Director 

 
Subject: RFP 2020-03, Exterior LED Lighting Upgrades, Bid Summary 
 
 

The City was awarded a $50,000 grant under the Wells Fargo Outdoor Lighting Retrofit/Village 
Energy Efficiency Program.  The City pledged another $15,000 in-kind to support the project.  
The City has expended approximately $30,000 on the purchase of Lithonia LED lighting fixtures, 
meeting the required specifications set forth in the grant for energy efficiency.  The City 
proceeded to release the RFP for the installation of these fixtures.  Three bids were received by 
the deadline on August 26 at 4:00 PM as follows: 
 

1. Premier Electric, LLC - $32,000.00 

 The bid was not considered responsive, because it lacked the required proposal 
content, to include a detailed work plan, schedule for installation, proof of 
insurance and licensing/licensure.  It also indicated a number of exclusions. 

2. Wolverine Supply, Inc. - $47,700.00 

 This was the only responsive bid, however, it exceeded our budget for this 
project. 

3. Glacier Electric - $6,200.00 

 The bid was not considered responsive, because it lacked the required proposal 
content, to include a detailed work plan, schedule for installation, proof of 
insurance and licensing/licensure.  It also indicated a number of exclusions. 
 

Negotiation with the single responsive bidder was initiated and resulted in agreement to reduce 
the proposal price of $47,700 to $29,700, provided that the City pay for any new circuitry 
required on a T&M basis (none is expected) and we would cover the round-trip travel expenses 
for the electrician.  The City is already covering housing and transportation in Dillingham during 
the project.  All of these expenditures can count toward our “in-kind” requirement as part of this 
grant.  Further, a grant extension from Alaska Energy Authority, was sought and received, 
extending the period of performance to November 30, 2020.  Finally, the contractor has agreed 
to complete all work by the original deadline set out in the RFP of October 30, 2020. 




































